



Lancaster Intermunicipal Committee Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, October 16, 2024

The LIMC meeting was held at the Lancaster City Hall, 120 North Duke St., Lancaster, Pennsylvania on Wednesday, October 16, 2024 at 7:30 a.m.
Attendees:
[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Ryan Strohecker (Manor Township)
Carol Gifford (Manheim Township)
Ray D’Agostino (Lancaster County Commissioner)
Tony Dastra (Lancaster Township) 
Steve Mitchell (Mountville Mayor)
Derrick Millhouse (Mountville Borough)
Jeff Kreider (Pequea Township)
Christine Le (Lancaster County Planning Department)
Tara Hitchens (East Lampeter Township)
Ralph Hutchison (East Lampeter Township)
Rebecca DeSantis-Randall (Millersville Borough)
Stephen Campbell (Lancaster City)

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ryan Strohecker, at 7:32 a.m.

Consent Agenda
Approval of Consent Agenda – Meeting Minutes and Financial Report 
Motion made by Stephen Campbell to approve the minutes of the June 12, 2024 meeting and the financial report as presented, seconded by Ralph Hutchison.  Motion approved by unanimous vote.
Old Business:
ROW Ordinance Project Update
Mr. Hutchison stated that East Lampeter is currently revising their ordinance before it goes to the Supervisors for adoption. Mr. Millhouse stated that Mountville is doing the same. 
New Business:
TTAC Alternate Appointment
Motion made by Derrick Millhouse to name Rick Kane as the alternate appointee to TTAC, seconded by Carol Gifford. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
LCWC Radio Upgrade
Mr. Millhouse asked if anyone had information regarding the upcoming radio upgrade for emergency personnel. Mr. D’Agostino briefly discussed some points about the future of these radios but advised it would be good to bring in the new Executive Director, of the newly formed Lancaster County Department of Public Safety, Brian Pasquale, to discuss the project and meet the group about the new department, which is the merger of County EMA, 911 and the Public Safety Training Center.
Appointment of Nominating Committee
It was agreed by the group to volunteer Bill Laudien and Ralph Hutchison to serve on this committee to find the 2025 officers for the LIMC.
Appointment of Auditing Committee
It was agreed by the group to volunteer Ethen Demme and Andrew Stern to serve on this committee audit the 2024 books of the LIMC.
Appointment of Budget Committee
It was agreed by the group to volunteer Stephen Campbell, Rebecca DeSantis-Randall and Ryan Strohecker to serve on this committee and proposed a 2025 budget for the LIMC.
HIGH Foundation Affordable Housing Workshop
The High Foundation has partnered with Franklin & Marshall College and the Hourglass Foundation to host a “Deliberative Workshop on Affordable Housing in Lancaster County” aimed at understanding the scope of challenge and fostering dialogue toward affordable housing solutions in the County. This workshop is specifically tailored to the municipal level of government. It will be held on two different dates to provide flexibility — Wednesday, November 20, 2024 and Monday, December 9, 2024 from 8:00am to 2:30pm at the S. Dale High Leadership Center at 1861 William Penn Way, Lancaster. A continental breakfast and lunch will be provided. It is requested that each municipality send up to two representatives, and to please RSVP by emailing Chris Snyder at csnyder@high.net. Please contact Chris Snyder for more information. 
Municipal Exchange
Lancaster County Commissioner – Mr. D’Agostino provided some information on projects that the MPO is working on, including a county-wide Safety Action Plan and a Micro-Transit Feasibility Study to be conducted under the auspices of the South Central Transit Authority (SCTA). He also mentioned about upcoming work between the County Planning Commission and municipalities on growth boundaries, reminding municipalities that they are “in the driver's seat” when it comes to any changes. The Planning Commission seeks to provide information for municipal officials to make decisions and work collaboratively. Mr. D’Agostino also provided an update on the new Correctional Facility project and the upcoming election.
Lancaster Township – Police Department development is underway and we have all our staff hired
Manheim Township – No report.
West Hempfield Township – No report.   
East Lampeter Township – Ground breaking for the Greenfield North multi family residential development was recently held. This project will eventually create over 600 new units. The planning process for the redevelopment of the Rockvale property continues. This redevelopment will eventually create more than 500 new residential units. The Township is searching for a new Planning Director / Zoning Officer and work on a new Comprehensive Plan will begin soon. HRG, Inc. will be the consultant assisting with the development of the Comp Plan.
Pequea Township – No report.
Mountville Borough – The second phase of the Spring Hill Basin MS4 project was approved to go out for bid next month.  This is a project funded by NFWF and Going Greener.
Millersville Borough – In the final steps of a Park Master Plan for Freedom Memorial Park. Hoping to finish the plan by the end of the year and work on getting grant funding next year to do the work in the following year. 
East Hempfield – No report
Lancaster County Planning Commission – The Lancaster County Planning Department (LCPD) is currently wrapping up its Growth Recalibration workshop series. Given the current Growth Boundaries have been in place for 30 years, LCPD aims to provide a more accurate representation of existing and planned future growth areas. The objective of planning these growth areas is to help protect the County’s rural areas, natural and open spaces, as well as agricultural and farmland, by strategically directing the majority of new development and public utilities to designated growth areas. From the County’s buildable land analysis, it was determined that generally we have enough buildable land within the existing growth areas to accommodate projected growth through 2040. Therefore, this process will mostly focus on small boundary adjustments and municipal zoning alignment. All municipalities have been contacted to discuss any potential changes they wish to make to their respective growth areas. Should a municipality not wish to make any changes to their growth area, it is requested that comment be sent to LCPD. Once all municipal feedback has been received, LCPD will send out an updated Growth Areas map for the entire County for final comments. The finalized map is expected to be completed by early 2025. This process will kick start the update of the place2040 Future Land Use and Transportation Map.
Manor Township – Brief discussion about four major developments proposed over the next year or two. Information about a scheduled MoonLight Ride on the rail trail Thursday, October 16, 2024 from 7-9:30pm expected to bring ~600 people.
The next meeting will be held at West Lampeter Township on December 11, 2024.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 a.m.





